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Re-opening Bulletin – 23rd June 2020 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
I hope you and your loved ones are all well.   
 
We are exceptionally excited at the prospect of seeing pupils again before we break up for the summer 
holidays!  We hope they’re equally keen to return to school, albeit for only a few days at most.  
 

As you know, Welsh Government has announced that it wants to extend the summer term by a week. 
They continue to recommend four weeks of ‘check in, catch up and prepare’.   
 

However, since that announcement by Welsh Government, national unions have expressed concern 
that a 24th July finish would cause problems for staff contracts.   In response, Welsh Government have 
acknowledged that ultimately the decision to change the length of the summer holidays rests with 
local authorities who are the employers of school staff.  This is why you may have heard that children 
in many Welsh counties will return to classrooms for only three weeks when they go back to school 
after the coronavirus lockdown on 29th June.   
 
However, our Local Authority have expressed an 'ambition to keep Powys schools open for the four 
weeks up until July 24, where possible'. 
 

To this end, please find below and attached an overview of our plans for the next four weeks.   
 
Due to the large quantity of information being shared today, I have included an executive summary of 
the key points below in the usual question and answer format.  I hope you find this helpful.   
 
If you have any further queries, please do not hesitate to get in touch by calling us on 01686 412289 
or emailing the office team via office@llanidloes-hs.powys.sch.uk.  
 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Daniel Owen (Headteacher) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

When can my child come into school? 
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Please find below our plans for the phased return to school from Monday 29th June 2020.  
 

Week 1 – Monday 29th June – Friday 3rd July 
 

Day Year group 

Monday (29th June) Childcare Hubs 

Tuesday (30th June) Year 10 & Childcare Hubs 

Wednesday (1st July) Year 10 & Childcare Hubs 

Thursday (2nd July) Year 10 & Childcare Hubs 

Friday (3rd July) Childcare Hubs 
 

Week 2 – Monday 6th July – Friday 10th July 
 

Day Year group 

Monday (6th July) Childcare Hubs 

Tuesday (7th July) Year 9, Year 12 option C & Childcare Hubs 

Wednesday (8th July) Year 9, Year 12 option B & Childcare Hubs 

Thursday (9th July) Year 9, Year 12 option D & Childcare Hubs 

Friday (10th July) Childcare Hubs 

As a reminder:  
Option C subjects are Geography, PE, Physics 
Option B subjects are D&T, IT, History 
Option D subjects are Health and Social Care, Maths and Politics 
 

Week 3 – Monday 13th July – Friday 17th July 
 

Day Year group 

Monday (13th July) Year 8, Year 12 option E & Childcare Hub 

Tuesday (14th July) Year 8, Year 12 option A & Childcare Hub 

Wednesday (15th July) Deep clean 

Thursday (16th July) Year 7 & Childcare Hub 

Friday (17th July) Year 7 & Childcare Hub 

As a reminder:  
Option E subjects are Biology, English and Tourism 
Option A subjects are Art, Chemistry, Business 
 

Psychology lessons have carried on as normal throughout this time on Zoom. 
 

Week 4: During week 4, our Childcare Hubs will continue to support the children of key workers who 
regularly accessed this provision between March and the end of May.  We will also invite individual 
pupils for additional ‘check in, catch up and prepare’ sessions based on our estimation of those most 
need of extra support.   
 

During week 4, when staffing will be on a voluntary basis, we also hope to offer catch up sessions with 
Year 11 pupils to see how they are getting on and help them prepare for September.  Please let them 
know that we are not allowed to give them so much as a hint of their assessment grades which remain 
confidential.  However, results day is not too far off and we hope to make this as memorable as 
possible (further details to follow). 
 

What if I do not want my child to attend school before the summer holidays? 
Children do NOT have to attend.  As mentioned last week, Welsh Government have rightly 
acknowledged the legitimate concerns parents may have about sending their child back to school.  
Therefore, neither parent nor child will be penalised for not attending.  Children who are shielding 
for serious underlying health issues should not attend. 
 
Please let us know if your child is NOT attending by calling 01686 412289 or emailing the office team 
via office@llanidloes-hs.powys.sch.uk  
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What are the transport arrangements? 
 

The Welsh Government have advised that where possible parents should 
accompany their children to and from school.  However, we realise that for 
many parents and pupils this will not be possible.  
 
Please read the attached transport guidance for parents carefully.  The 
transport providers would like advanced notice as to how many pupils will 
need to access the home to school transport.  Contact the school if your child 
needs access to the bus service by calling 01686 412289 or emailing the school 
via office@llanidloes-hs.powys.sch.uk by 3pm on Friday this week. 

 

The Newtown Bus service will not be available this term.  This is because this a private service paid 
for by parents/carers whose children use the bus.  The social distancing rules mean that there will be 
very few pupils on the bus rendering the service too expensive.  The Local Authority transport policy 
means we are not permitted to subsidise the bus from the school budget. 
 

What are the arrival and departure arrangements? 
 

Normal start and finish times will apply.  Please do not send your child to school if it is not their 
allocated day. 
 

Arrival at school 
Where possible, students should arrive on foot, as per advice from the Welsh Government. If you are 
intending to drop your child at school by car, then please note that the turning bay at the front of the 
school will be used for coach transport. 
 

If walking or travelling by car please aim to arrive between 8.45am and 9am unless advised otherwise 
in future communications.  Staff will be on hand to greet 
and direct pupils and maintain social distancing. 
 
For students being transported to school by coach, this will 
be organised through Powys Local Authority Transport 
Department, with normal timings and pick up/drop off 
points applied.  Once again, please note that the Newtown 
bus – which is not a Local Authority route – will not be 
running due to the cost that would necessarily be incurred 
by parents/carers.  Please be aware that capacity on the 
coaches will be significantly reduced due to social 
distancing measures.  Students MUST adhere strictly to the 
seating arrangements as directed upon boarding. 
 

To facilitate social distancing, please inform your child that 
there will be three access points into school from the main 
car park entrances: 

 The English block  

 Technology block  

 Languages block  
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It is essential that all students dress for the weather (coat, umbrella, etc.) as there may be occasions 
where they need to queue outside to maintain social distance and will access outdoor spaces at break 
and lunchtimes. Parents will not be allowed to accompany their children into school, and should 
make contact with the school office by email or telephone, if required. 
 

What should my child wear to school? 
 
For the THREE DAYS your child is on site, they will NOT need to wear school uniform. 
They should come to school in clothes that are easily washed.  It is important that 
children attend school in clean clothes for each day they attend. 
 

What about food and catering arrangements? 
 

All pupils must bring a packed lunch with them.  No food will be provided at break-time by the schools 
and no fountains will be in use.  Therefore, pupils will need to bring their own food and drink to 
school for the whole day.  For pupils entitled to free school meals, parents have received payment or 
tokens, so these pupils are also required to bring a packed lunch. 
 
Strict handwashing and cleaning before and after food consumption will be required.  There will be 
staggered lunchtimes for those children in school. 
 

What equipment should my child bring to school? 
 

- Packed lunch 
- Enough drink to last the day 
- Stationery: pens, pencils, rubber, ruler, calculator etc.   
- Pupils should not bring in books or any other items.  The Local Authority has advised against 

staff physically marking pupil books at this time.  Staff should avoid touching any equipment 
brought into school by pupils, and such equipment should be kept to an absolute minimum.  
However, staff will continue to provide valuable feedback to pupils in other ways. 

- Mobile phones should not be brought into school unless absolutely necessary, and should be 
stored securely in bags.  

 

Will my child be doing normal timetabled lessons when attending? 
 
It will not be possible to operate the normal timetable during this 
period.  The Welsh Government has stated that the focus should be 
on well-being. This is echoed by the LA guidance which states, ‘The 
return to school period is meant for ‘check-in, catch up and prepare’ 
and, as such, learning will not be taking place in its traditional form.  
The strongest focus will be on the wellbeing of all learners.’   
 
It is also important to note that many staff are unavailable due to 
childcare or health related reasons. 
 
Nonetheless, where possible we intend to support curriculum related 
learning for pupils in Years 10 and 12 who are in the middle of high 
stakes examination course.   
 
  



 

Is my child eligible to access the Emergency Childcare Hub?  How do I book 
them a place? 

 
From Thursday 25 June, the emergency childcare provision for secondary pupils will switch to the High 
School site and run from 8.30am to 4.30pm.  
 
In accordance with Local Authority guidance, pupils accessing this provision will not be able to attend 
the sessions for other pupils in their year group.  We have no choice but to follow this control measure.  
It is designed to avoid potential spread of the virus which they believe outweighs the benefits pupils 
would enjoy from seeing their peers throughout the day.   
 
Once again, in accordance with the LA guidance, there are only two groups of pupils who are eligible 
to attend the Childcare Hub: 
 

- Pupils whose parents work in a school; 
- Pupils who regularly attended an Emergency Childcare Hub between March and the end of 

May.  
 
This provision remains a last resort for pupils who cannot remain safely at home.  
 
If you need your child to access the hub, please contact the school either by e-mail  
Office@llanidloes-hs.powys.sch.uk or by informing the office staff by phone (01686 412289). We will 
need your child’s full name, tutor group and your contact details. 
 
The deadline for applications for a place will be 9am every Thursday until the end of term.  The Powys 
online booking system is now only available for primary age pupils.   
 

What safety measures are being put in place? 
 

We will be following a thorough risk assessment based on 
Welsh Government and Local Authority guidance.  A copy of 
the full risk assessment is available on request by emailing 
the school office via office@llanidloes-hs.powys.sch.uk.  
However, key elements include: 
 

 Strict social distancing, a rigorous cleaning regime 

and careful management of hand washing and hygiene.   

 A strict limit on class sizes based on room dimensions 

to facilitate social distancing. 

 Corridors and areas around school will be signposted 

and marked to help pupils implement social distancing.  Movement around the school will be 

restricted.  

 The Welsh Government have stated that PPE is not necessary in a classroom situation where 

social distancing is in place. Therefore, staff and pupils will not be required to wear PPE except 

in exceptional circumstances (such as receiving or delivering intimate care).   

 Any pupil who refuses to comply with social distancing will be sent home. 

 If anybody shows symptoms of the virus during the school day, they will be immediately 

isolated and collected. National guidance will then be followed to control spread of the virus. 
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And finally… 
I appreciate that this may feel like an information overload.  So if you would prefer to speak to 
someone about return to school arrangements, please feel free call the office on 01686 412289 or 
email us via office@llanidloes-hs.powys.sch.uk with your contact number and brief outline of your 
query.  A member of staff will call you as soon as possible. 
 
I would like to thank you for your patient understanding as we follow Welsh Government and Local 
Authority guidance and take our first tentative steps towards the return of normality. 
 
A few folks have asked whether I think all the work that has gone into re-opening before the summer 
holidays is really worth it.  My answer is an unequivocal ‘Yes!’  If we are able to provide much-needed 
support to just one pupil who is truly struggling with lockdown, isolation and online learning, then all 
our efforts will have been worthwhile.  We don’t fully know how living through a pandemic has 
affected our pupils, but we do know that each and every one of them is valuable beyond measure.  So 
we fully support Welsh Government and Local Authority efforts to provide each of them with an 
opportunity to ‘check in, catch up and prepare’. 
 
As always, I would like to thank you for wonderful support.  If there is anything we can do to help you 
in any way at all, please do not hesitate to get in touch. 
 
Take care, 
 

 
Daniel Owen (Headteacher) 
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